Executive for Personnel & Administration

19 November 1946

Chief, Legislative Liaison Branch

Projects of Legislative Liaison Branch for Week Ending 19 November 1946.

- 1. The following projects are currently being developed by the Legislative Liaison Branch:
  - a. The office of Captain Clarke W. Clifford, Special Counsel to the President, requested a draft of Proposed C.I.G. Legislation.

    Braft prepared by Chief, Legislative Liaison Branch. After additional material and suggested corrections have been incorporated

25X1

- b. It has been determined to incorporate with Proposed CIG Legislation, for submission to the Director, a section on control of information in an attempt to bolster certain weaknesses in the present Espionage Laws.
- c. Preparation of a memorandum for the Director in connection with Captain Clifford's criticisms of the draft of CIG Legislation submitted last July.
- d. Requested and received from the office of Senator Barkley (D., Ky.) a set of the Hearings before the Joint Committee on the Investigation of the Pearl Harbor Attack for the ORE Library.

WALTER L. PFORZHEIMER Chief, Legislative Liaison Branch